April 26, 2024

Dear Oak Grove Community,

Thank you to everyone who attended the OGS Board of Education meeting in person or through
our streaming option. Please see the brief recap of the April meeting.

1. Hazard, Young, and Attea (HY A) representative, Brian Harris, shared data reports from the
recent strategic planning focus groups and community survey. The Strategic Planning
Committee will be meeting in the upcoming weeks to determine district priorities, goals, and
objectives based on the data collected. A draft of these priorities and goals will be shared with
the Board of Education in the May meeting.

2. The Teaching and Learning Department presented recommendations for the implementation
of accelerated course sequences in Math and English Language Arts (ELA) for the 2024-25
school year. On Monday, April 29, there will be a virtual presentation by the Teaching and
Learning Department to share more information with families. The link to register for this
webinar can be found in the Oak Grove News.

3. The Board of Education renewed its contract with Mundelein School District to lease a
classroom to house Oak Grove’s early childhood program in the 2024-25 school year. The
classroom is located at Lincoln Early Childhood Center.

4. The Board of Education discussed continuing monthly Board Finance Committee meetings
with the role of digging deeper into financial topics prior to monthly meetings. These
meetings are open to the community and will be posted on the Board of Education webpage.
The Finance Committee is advisory to the administration and will share all discussion topics
with the full Board, who will in turn make decisions at meetings in regards to these topics. In
the future, the in-depth review of monthly financial transactions will take place in committee
meetings as opposed to the Committee of the Whole.

Thank you for our continued partnership on behalf of OGS students.

The Oak Grove School Board of Education



